
June 18, 2010

Heavy rain, flooding disrupts highway travel in
southeast Alberta, southwest Saskatchewan
Medicine Hat... Motorists are advised that heavy rain and flooding is disrupting highway travel
in southeast Alberta and southwest Saskatchewan.

In Alberta, Highway 1 is closed between Medicine Hat and the Saskatchewan border. Eastbound
vehicles are being stopped at the Highway 41 junction near Dunmore. Highway 41 is closed from
its junction with Highway 1 near Irvine to the United States border at Wild Horse. Vehicles are
being stopped at the Highway 1 junction and the border crossing.

In Saskatchewan, Highway 1 is closed from the Alberta border to the junction with Highway 21
near Maple Creek.

The closures will be in effect until further notice.

Motorists wishing to continue eastbound into Saskatchewan are being detoured onto northbound
Highway 41 to eastbound Highway 9 that connects to Saskatchewan Highway 7. Motorists
wishing to continue westbound into Alberta are being detoured northbound onto Saskatchewan
Highway 4 to westbound Highway 7 that connects to Alberta Highway 9.

Further advisories will be issued as conditions change.
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Media inquiries may be directed to: 
Trent Bancarz
Communications
Alberta Transportation
780-427-0623
Cell: 780-446-3514

Kirsten Leatherdale
Communications
Saskatchewan Highways and Infrastructure
306-787-8484

To call toll free within Alberta dial 310-0000. 
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